30 October, 2002

To: Enviro-Save Products Inc
PO Box 80129
Burnaby, B.C. V5H 3X5

Attn: Mr. Warren Casperson

Dear Warren,;

RE: CHARTER BOAT “RED DWARF”
(604-729-8119)

I am in the sport fishing charter business and find that it is very important my
clients be able to enjoy their experience without inhaling exhaust smoke while casting
from the back deck.

About a month or two ago I was introduced to your products and decided to treat
my twin Ford 305 gas engines. I used to generate quite a bit of smoke and thought I
would have to do considerable engine repair. Almost all exhaust smoke stopped! I don’t
have to replace the valve lifters or springs as the engine is running excellently! I find the
engine changes gears much easier, I no longer have a run on in neutral, I have more
power and am saving fuel to boot! Imagine, I never have to treat them again!

I've been approached by lots of different products making all sorts of claims. I
am very pleased to be using a product that not only works, but, works exactly how your
literature says it’s supposed to. I have been in this industry for several years and will not
hesitate to recommend Enviro-Save to any of my customers or friends.

Just a side note, I am the head mechanic for the 64 foot pleasure craft, HOOT
OWL, which runs twin 840 horsepower Mann engines. We have treated these with your
Diesel Engine Protection Kit. This application immediately decreased the smoke
emissions substantially! Ilook forward to realizing all the additional benefits.

Please feel free to use my name as a reference. Thank you!
Sincerely,

Rick Chin
RED DWARF




